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President Bob Teweles welcomed everyone and acknowledged the guests.  The meeting was called to order.  There were 67 certified members, 3 interns, and 9 guests in attendance.  
Bob Teweles introduced the speaker, Marty Ruona, and his talk was on Principles of Xeriscape.”
The February 20, 2014 meeting minutes were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Waechter’s gave the Treasurer’s Report stated that there was over $12,977 in our account.  GCMG’s paid the dues to state for 131 certified members and interns.  The Treasurers report is submitted and subject to audit. 
Bob Teweles gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

April

Ray Elizondo, San Antonio Daylily Society, “Daylilies”

May

John Pape and Kevin McCormack, “Guadalupe County’s Heritage Pecans:  

Steps to a Successful Harvest”
June
Summer Social
Lisa Foss and Katie McLean were recognized as newly certified Master Gardeners; they received their certificates and membership cards.

Dale Odvody said that he and John Lewicki attended a post Bexar County Master Gardeners’ meeting to discuss the San Antonio Stock Show and Rodeo.   Since GCMG volunteered 550 hours at the San Antonio Stock Show, GCMG received a $1,500 check from the Bexar County Master Gardeners to be used at the Guadalupe County Community Garden.

Dale also reported that he received an email from Regina Benfield that works at Home Depot in Seguin.  Regina said that Miracle Grow had changed their packaging design on their Miracle Grow Organic Potting Soil, and instead of disposing it, they donated it to GCMG.  Dale said that GCMG should get about seventy 32 quart bags.
Committee Reports

Volunteer Committee Chair – This position is still open.

Green Team – Bob Teweles thanked the Green Team for all they have done in the past and reported that this group has now disbanded.
Summer Social – Bob Teweles reported that Laurie Brunell has volunteered to chair this event.  The summer social will be held on June 20 at 5:00 p.m. at the Marion Immaculate Conception Church.  This will be a pot-luck social, with meat provided by GCMG.
Ag Festival at Big Red Barn - Treva Hicks volunteered to chair the event on May 1 from 4:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
Schlather Middle School – Bob Teweles received a request to provide presenters on plant issues such as photosynthesis or plant adaptation at their Science Fair.  Bob asked for volunteers.
GCMG’ Facebook Page – Bob Teweles needs someone to volunteer to update the Facebook page.

Webmaster – Lisa Foss volunteered to be GCMG’ Webmaster.  There will be training next week at the AgriLife Extension office with Diane Mitchell from A&M.
Education Committee – Penny Wallace reported that two more educational classes will be held.  On May 17 at the Community Garden, there will be a Rainwater Harvesting class led by Liz Romero, Jim Johnson, and Dave Elder.  On September 13, also at the Community Garden, Kathy Carroll will teach a class on Propagation.
Penny Wallace said that the Education Committee met today.  Jose Contreras will give a Firewise class at the Seguin Library at noon on Thursday, July 24.  Also, this committee will send out announcements about education opportunities to members so they can get their volunteer/education hours.
Refreshments:  Treva Hicks thanked those that brought refreshments--Peggy Jones, Mary Stylbo, Betty Hughes, Liz Romero, Doug and Virginia Biggs, Beth Zies, and also thanked those that helped with set up. 

Treva Hicks asked members what date they would like for the Christmas Social; the members present voted to have it on Thursday, December 18 at the Red Barn in Seguin.
Speakers Bureau – Nancy Masterson gave three talks on Planting Natives in Your Garden, and Betty Hughes gave a talk on March 13 to the Marion EE Club on Crafts with Dried Flowers.   Treva thanked those that do the KWED Radio Gardening Talk Show.

Earth Day – Cindy Martin said that on April 26 in Seguin GCMG will have a booth at the Earth Day Celebration and encouraged members to volunteer to help with this event.
Publicity/Newsletter – Elaine McIntyre needs members’ articles for the newsletter on or before March 26.  
Old Business
Hoermann Park Planning – GCMG needs to find out exactly what is expected of us if we help with this committee in Seguin.  Master Naturalists and Nogales Garden Club have also been asked to help advise the City Parks Department about this project.

Board Vacancies – The Training Coordinator position is still open and more volunteers are needed to help with Class #26.  The president elect position is still open.  Bob Teweles asked the members present if the requirement of 3 years deters members from volunteering.
New Business

Meeting Format – Dave Elder said that in the GCMG survey that was taken, the members requested more streamlined meetings with more time for new business/speakers.  Dave recommended that GCMG have a consent agenda for the minutes, treasurer’s report, education committee report, speakers bureau report, etc.  These reports would be sent out with the agenda/meeting reminder.  Then the membership could accept all reports at one time, but could ask specific questions on any of these reports.  The timeline would be:  6:30 p.m. – Social; 7:00 p.m. – Business Meeting; 7:30 p.m. Speaker; then the Door Prizes/Volunteer Recognition.  Cindy Winkelman made a motion to accept the meeting format change for two months.  John Lewicki seconded, and the motion carried.

Volunteer Recognition Program:  Cindy Waechter said that to participate in the March drawing, members had to report at least 5 volunteer hours to Dale Odvody by February 28.  Out of the 26 members that entered, five names were drawn.  The first drawn was Polly Ruppert, and she won a $20 nursery gift certificate.  The other four that will also be eligible for the $150 at the end-of-the-year drawing were:  Liz Romero, Debbie Krause, Iris Seale, and Bob Davis.  Bob Teweles thanked all those that turned in their volunteer hours.
Janette Barrow won $12 in the 50/50 raffle.  Daryl Styblo won the door prize of a $10 nursery gift certificate.  
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.   
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